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Follow us on Twitter @JerusalemJets
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Communication is critical to making this school year a success for everyone. If you have any
questions, comments, and/or concerns, please feel free to contact me at 419.836.6111 or at
jstraka@oregoncs.org Please join ClassDojo for reminders/updates sent directly to your
phone. For more information, contact your child’s teacher. We always look to continuously
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION AND
UPDATES:

improve, so your feedback and involvement is always welcome. Follow us on Twitter
@JerusalemJets

UPCOMING EVENTS:
October
24-25 3rd Grade ELA Ohio State Test
26 10:30 am CHS Band Performance (3rd/4th Grade)
31 Classroom Halloween Parties & Parade-2:00

November
1 JPG Monthly Meeting, 6:00 p.m. (IP)
6 Staff Work Day: No School K-6
7 No Students- Parent/Teacher
Conferences: 8:00 a.m.-7:00 p.m.
9 Parent/Teacher Conferences 4:00-7:00
10 Veterans Day Program- 4th Grade Only; 10:00 am
10 Family Time, 2:30-3:20 pm
17 2nd Grade- Muffins and Me Event
21 JPG Movie Night, 6:30-9:00 p.m.
22 Staff Work Day, No School
23-24 Thanksgiving Break

FROM MR. STRAKA:
Thanks for a great week. Also, a huge thank you to our JPG for all of the wonderful events
they have sponsored/coordinated.

Parents that were waiting for the next delivery of Parent Pick-Up cards can come to the office
to sign them out. If you pick up your student(s) on a regular basis, you MUST have a card. All
other occasional pick-ups will need to come to the office with an ID as your student will be in
the office waiting for you. Thank you for keeping our students SAFE.

OCTOBER'S STUDENTS OF THE MONTH:
We recognized our October SOM recipients on Thursday, October 19th. Students were
announced over the PA system on Thursday, and were presented with a certificate. Students
had their pictures taken, and will soon have them displayed on a bulletin board in the hallway
outside of the gymnasium. At the end of the day on Friday, all of this month’s students enjoyed



Pizza with Mr. Straka, Mrs. Hower, and Mrs. Minnick. Lastly, students were given a special t-
shirt to wear proudly on designated days throughout the year. We are requesting that ALL of
our Students’ of the Month wear their shirts on the First Friday of each month. October's SOM
are listed below. Congratulations!

Kindergarten
Mrs. Cray- Lexi Watson
Mrs. Fisher- Lilly Hill
Mrs. Kidd- Greyson Boothby and Charlotte Seibert
Mrs. Shanks- Elijah Leis

1st Grade
Mrs. Adam- Sammy Conley
Mrs. Harris- Decker Tscherne
Mrs. Jaquillard- Benjamin Rosencrantz

2nd Grade
Mrs. Ostrander- Addy Allen
Mrs. Schultze- Sieanna Hampton
Ms. Singlar- Zoey Willis

3rd Grade
Ms. Boisselle- Makinsley Eck
Mrs. Hart- Brooklyn Mauder
Mrs. Howland-Feller- Lilli Carpenter
Ms. Linville- Kyle Conley

4th Grade
Mrs. Chapman- Jeffery Fallon
Mrs. Cullen- Jackie Hindall IV
Mrs. Overman- Vinny Becerra
Mrs. Swangstu- Loni Baker



3RD GRADE FALL OST
The 3rd grade ELA OST will be this Tuesday and Wednesday, Oct. 24th-25th. Parents, help your
child prepare with these helpful tips below:



1ST GRADE MUFFINS AND ME!
Thank you to all of the families who came to the Muffins and Me event on Friday 10-20, with
their 1st grader!

https://cdn.smore.com/u/632b/fd7cb55ed1a750bb9c788fbe5bbd79da.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/8bc4/020f0625b8836e9e316bca718b025ce2.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/4ea1/b10eb003b0705f9b63e14f87ee7c1c40.jpeg


ICE CREAM SUNDAE REWARD FOR JOG-A-
THON!
On Friday, October 20th, students enjoyed their Ice Cream Sundae reward from Jog-A-Thon.
Each class that raised more than $750 as a group received an ice cream party. **All classes
received this!

Thank you to Red Eye Pie for donating all of the ice cream and toppings for this event.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/a407/92d3478c309d82e766f6a5b51a630c3d.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/127c/fe41efd4450faaf91b76498421b345ac.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/5bef/3e63a9623c8d83bf2f43e21e3dec83de.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/bdb8/cfaecd7f14db64448adf028dca57d795.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/c387/60ee7086d8cdde52b9e92a652dbe6c26.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/2c57/4f4135ea0ec7cc990ae21f2e23ce0935.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/ff63/7a06182eda62dcee83ec952de6fb2867.jpeg


JOG-A-THON LIMO RIDE:
Mrs. Overman's class were the TOP EARNING CLASS for Jog-A-Thon! This earned them a
Limo Ride on Wednesday, Oct. 18th. Check out the pics below:

https://cdn.smore.com/u/f1f4/7813b4cfd910036541fefd6d2add4720.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/ed0e/4c42895924f2eeccec329eb4eeb49f34.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/db54/0497fd3544c6ee454cabd5a7c47ad568.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/22e4/7e5a1ee1d4df0bfe05f426133b7c607a.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/13dd/52e5a98e99e3b817000d6ea2256fd40c.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/03d3/ece740a64ea7ab4b0266827ae37e0773.jpeg


CHIPOTLE DINE TO DONATE- OCTOBER 25TH,
4-8 PM

HALLOWEEN COSTUMES AND PARADE INFO!

https://cdn.smore.com/u/8f0a/d124845533cfac3b2081a2739b1eff29.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/93bd/4075bfab6f0bb79a4ab97efc16eaa8ce.jpeg




STAFF SPOTLIGHT:
Here are the Staff Spotlight honorees for this week:

Ms. Linville, 3rd Grade Teacher and
Miss Boisselle, 3rd Grade Teacher

Ms, Linville’s Favs are:
Color: Pink and Blue
Candy: Dark Chocolate
Drink: Iced Coffee
Sports: OSU Football
Fun Facts: Ms. Linville was born on Feb. 29th, which means she has only celebrate 12 REAL
birthdays! This is her 27th year of teaching!

Miss Boisselle’s Favs are:
Color: Purple
Candy: Snickers
Drink: H2O
Sport: Running



Fun Facts: Miss Boisselle has two siblings. She has been a teacher for 3 years now!

If you or your students see these ladies this week, make sure to thank them for all they do 💜
💙💖✨

CANDY CRAWL:
The Candy Crawl sponsored by Christ UMC will be this Sunday, Oct. 22nd from 4-6pm.
Jerusalem Elementary is not currently listed on their map, but we will be passing out candy!
Make sure to stop by!!!





JET SHOP:
1st Quarter Jet Shop took place on Thursday, October 19th. Students were able to purchased
items or events with the Fuel Points they have earned so far this year. Ask your child if they
purchased any fun events! These will take place in the coming weeks.

NEWS RELEASE-OCS CELEBRATES 2023
REPORT CARD

https://cdn.smore.com/u/dd06/a32f36ffe31106bc8ae85a61419d0e18.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/fb87/4104ed2b6bca3bf701e42d3caa82f237.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/b8ec/c6277c416f4c0a834748af464ac3b064.jpeg


CHECK OUT
OUR NEW
BANNER!
We are so PROUD of our
school! Keep it up, JETS!

2023-2024 CALENDARS:

https://cdn.smore.com/u/4a54/8f60c6f84b671d7ee53c7ddea1a92ad1.jpeg


2023-2024 Jerusalem Calendar of Events
2023-2024 District Calendar

STUDENT/PARENT HANDBOOKS:
Click here for the current Student/Parent Handbook.

UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS:
Check out these local events happening over the next month:

APPLICATION FOR FREE/REDUCED
BREAKFAST AND LUNCH:
All free and reduced applications will expire on Monday October 3, 2023. New applications
have to be signed and dated after July 1, 2023 to be valid. New applications are available on-
line through the link below. Paper applications will be available at the main office.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/e/2PACX-1vSDdvJNlDvfPU-aKigApuS9eUXv3BzdiL9jeKLVIb8FGA1QYWNwgeQF1FabSKIWWM9FUpgXzledTwLT/pub
https://www.oregoncityschools.org/MenuItem/2023-2024OCSCalendar.pdf
https://www.oregoncityschools.org/Downloads/2023-24JerusalemHandbook.pdf


Meal pricing will be Breakfast: $2.00, Lunch: $3.00. Milk is $.50.

https://www.oregoncityschools.org/FoodService-StudentNutrition.aspx

LUNCH MENU:
Click here for the lunch menu.

BUS SAFETY:
Take a look at the Bus Safety Presentation created by Officer Jeff.

JERUSALEM SPIRIT WEAR:
The Jerusalem Parents Group has partnered with 1st Place Spiritwear to offer online shopping
year round.
https://1stplacespiritwear.com/schools/OH/Curtice/Jerusalem+Elementary+School

https://www.oregoncityschools.org/FoodService-StudentNutrition.aspx
https://www.oregoncityschools.org/FoodService-StudentNutrition.aspx
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRqRkYvicvzD47TXKE5H_D50jBmohWOo_efeIzVKc7RprWRWiuCAR1KOEEzdQkNioPvPgQPw-_3rk7W/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://1stplacespiritwear.com/schools/OH/Curtice/Jerusalem+Elementary+School


JERUSALEM PARENTS GROUP (JPG)
The first in-person meeting of the year is Monday, August 28th @ 6:00 pm. All are welcome!
*Childcare provided in the gym.

JPG Meetings 2023-2024 School Year:

Wednesday, November 1, 2023: 6:00 pm (In Person)
Monday, December 4, 2023: 7:00 pm (Zoom)
Monday, February 12, 2024: 7:00 pm (Zoom)
Monday, March 4, 2024: 6:00 pm (In Person)
Wednesday, May 1, 2024: 6:00 pm (In Person)

CLASSDOJO:
ClassDojo is a communication app for the classroom. It connects teachers, parents, and
students who use it to share photos, videos, and messages through the school day. They use
ClassDojo to work together as a team, share in the classroom experience, and bring big ideas
to life in their classrooms and homes. Jerusalem teachers may be using ClassDojo in a
variety of ways within their classroom throughout the school year. Not all teachers are
currently using this tool within their classroom at this time, as it is their choice. Some
teachers will continue to communicate with parents through email, phone, newsletters, etc.
However, we encourage you to sign up for ClassDojo to receive important building
updates/messages from Mr. Straka. Information on signing up for ClassDojo will be sent
home from your child’s teacher.

CELL PHONES AND OTHER ELECTRONIC
DEVICES:
Just a reminder that all cell phones, smartwatches, and other personal electronic devices
must be turned off and placed in the student’s lockers upon arriving at school. These devices
are often a distraction to students, and are not permitted to be with students during the day.
Thanks for your cooperation!

FROM THE OFFICE:
Parent pickup at the end of the day. All calls should be made by 3:00 and no later. This will give
the teacher time to check messages and drastically reduce the possibility of the student being
in the wrong line. Thank you for your understanding.

DELIVERIES FOR STUDENTS:



Jerusalem Elementary has implemented a system for items to be delivered to students once
the day begins. Please leave items on the table outside the office door, complete the delivery
log, and notify the secretary of your delivery. Thanks for your cooperation!

SCHOOL SUPPLIES:
This year, we have decided to purchase a variety of school supplies for each classroom to
start the year. This allowed us to decrease the number of items that parents are responsible
for purchasing.

For a list of school supplies for each grade level, click here.

MORNING DROP-OFF ROUTINE:
Please see the following important information involving the morning drop-off routine for
students. Students will not be permitted to enter the building until 8:50 am. Please do not let
your child(ren) exit the vehicle until the main entrance doors are opened. Thanks for your
cooperation!

Please drive slowly.
Please drop off your student(s) between the Safety Markers (plastic figures with flags).
Do not drop off outside of this zone.
Please stay in the car drop-off line until your child(ren) exits the vehicle. Do not drive
around other vehicles to move ahead in line, or to exit the lot.
Please have any and all children in your vehicle exit on the building/driver side of the
vehicle.
Do not park in the drop off line. We need to keep the traffic moving. It is preferred that
students are dropped off in the identified zone, rather than walked into the building. If you
need to enter the building for an appointment you must park your vehicle in a parking
space, and carefully walk your child(ren) into the building.

Thank you for following these procedures, as we all work together to make the arrival process
safe for students, parents, and staff.

PARENT PICK UP CARDS:
If you plan on picking up your child(ren) from school, please see Mrs. Freimark in the office for
a set of Parent Pick Up Cards unless you have yours from last year.

STUDENT DISMISSAL:
To help with the flow of traffic, parent pick-up students will be dismissed to the main entrance
beginning at 3:30 pm. Please be sure to have your pick-up card out, and your child(ren)’s card

https://www.oregoncityschools.org/Downloads/Jerusalem_SupplyList_2023-24.pdf


attached to their book bag in a visible location. Please be patient with this process. If you
don’t have a parent pick-up card, you will be asked to enter the office and provide your ID.

Pick up cards will be available to be signed out on the 17th, 18th and 21st. Please stop in the
office.

For your child(ren)'s safety, we will only release students to parents/guardians with matching
pick-up cards that are waiting in the lobby.

FROM OFFICER JEFF:
Have a safe weekend!

FROM NURSE LIBBI:
Happy Friday!! This week I have been seeing and getting reports of Hand Foot and Mouth
Disease. It is a mild contagious viral infection. Symptoms can be one or more of the
following, rash, can be blister like on hands and feet, buttucks. In the mouth they can be on the
tongue, throat, gums and inside of cheeks. Fever, runny nose, sore throat and tiredness. Please
keep your children home If they have fever or open lesions or if developing new sores in the
past 24-48 hours, or if just not feeling well. Good handwashing is very important. If we all do
our part we can help stop the spread of this. I am still seeing strep throat, fevers, cough and
vomiting. As always please if your student has fever 100.4 or higher they cannot come to
school until they have been fever free without the use of fever reducing medication for 24 hrs.
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. It is greatly appreciated and needed. Have
a great and safe weekend!

GRADE LEVEL AND TEAM UPDATES:
Kindergarten- We are so excited about our field trip to Fleitz on Monday, remember to dress
for the weather. The students all enjoyed their first Jet Shop and are excited they get to do it 3
more times this year! Be on the lookout for grade cards coming home on Wednesday October
25th. This is a reminder that parent/teacher conferences on November 87h and 9th, we look
forward to seeing you and discussing your child’s progress then. Ff and Nn are the letters we
are focusing on this week and next week we have our first high frequency words (the, at, cat,
sat, I, a) as well as continuing with letters! In math we continue to work on numbers 0-10 as
well as 2D shapes. Remember to keep reading with your child, the forms are due back to
school on November 1st.

1st Grade- We hope everyone had a great week! Quarter 3 has begun, which means we will be
diving deeper into learning more words, reading fluently, writing, and continuing to add and
subtract numbers within 20. Coming up next week in spelling, students will be reading and
writing using l-blends like in the word plum. In Wonders ELA, students will be reading stories
and talking about what makes a pet special. In our BigIdeas Math books, we will continue to



add and subtract numbers using different strategies. For our Focus 3 Fridays, we are talking
about the difference between a default response and a disciplined response.
We hope you have a great weekend!!

2nd Grade- Next week the second graders will read various stories from our Wonders Series
about animal families. We will focus on finding text evidence, making predictions, and
sequencing events of the story. In Math we will continue Chapter 4, Fluently Add Within 100.
Grade cards will be sent home next Wednesday, October 25. You may keep the contents inside
the envelope, but please sign and return the envelope, thank you! Parent/Teacher conferences
are quickly approaching! Conferences will be held Tuesday, November 7, all day and November
9, in the evening. Please contact your child’s teacher to sign up for a conference, if you have
not already done so. Students in Ms. Singlar’s class will attend their last swim lesson on
Friday, October 27. Please make sure your child wears their swimsuit to school under their
clothes. They will also need to bring a towel, pair of underwear, and a bag for wet clothes!
Have a great weekend!

3rd Grade- It’s hard to believe it is the beginning of 2nd quarter already! Grade cards will be
sent home next Wednesday, Oct. 25th. All 3rd graders will be taking the Ohio State Test in
Reading on Tuesday, Oct. 24th and Wednesday, Oct. 25th in the morning before lunch. Please
make sure your child gets a good night’s rest and a healthy breakfast if possible. Please also
encourage your child to try and do their best on the test! Please see the weekly Friday
newsletter for additional details about 3rd grade activities. Have a great weekend!

4th Grade- October continues to be busy! Find everything 4th Grade here:
https://wakelet.com/wake/IwrlDNuctzFbR3XPjf8Js Thanks for reading our news and for your
support!

Physical Education with Mr. Allen- Next week in PE, we will be finishing up our Halloween
themed activities with some zombie invasion. It is an invasion activity that will focus on
strategy and tactics as well as develop courage by taking chances knowing they might not be
successful. Have a great weekend!

Music with Mrs. Reinhart-
This week, the Kindergarten and 1st grade students have been singing and dancing to
Halloween songs. The 2nd grade students have finished rhythm practices and will be creating
their own Halloween rhythm song. The 3rd and 4th graders have been working on the words to
their holiday songs and the 4th graders are starting read throughs.

Please mark your calendars for our shows. Our 3rd grade performance is Tuesday, December
12th at 6:30pm and the 4th grade performance is Thursday, December 14th at 6:30pm on our
Jerusalem stage.

This year our performances will begin at 6:30 pm on the Jerusalem stage.
Please add these performance dates to your calendar.

December 12th - 3rd grade

https://wakelet.com/wake/IwrlDNuctzFbR3XPjf8Js


December 14th - 4th grade

April 23rd - 2nd grade
April 25th - 1st grade

There will also be some assemblies that will be held during the school day that our students
will be performing in. There will be more information sent out to the grades involved as we get
closer to these assemblies.

STEAM with Mrs. Minnick- This week in STEAM, Fourth and Third graders created blown paint
art inspired by our author's visit last week. Our second, first, and Kindergarten students spent
the week learning how to create spooky drawings using Google Draw. They learned how to
open a document, insert a shape, add color to that shape, and manipulate the shapes to look
like real objects. We had such a great time learning new skills.

Character Lessons with Mrs. Hower- The first month of Character Lessons went smoothly! It
was great to see everyone again, and meet the Kindergarten students :-) October's theme of
the month is ANTI-BULLY BEHAVIOR, and word of the month is ENCOURAGEMENT.

Event+Response=Outcome (E+R=O). Our RESPONSE should show RESPECT.

POP TABS:
As we have done in the past, we are collecting POP tabs for the Ronald McDonald House.
These get cashed in for money for their food program. It may not seem like anything to us as
we throw them in the recycling bin, but it does have weight and value to them. Just have your
child turn them into the office and we will deliver them to the Ronald McDonald House.

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION
Local stores that you can scan receipts and Jerusalem will get credit for any items that
qualifies.... COSTCO, Kroger, WalMart and Meijer. Help us earn money while you are shopping.
Thank you.



KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS:
Did you know that you can earn money for Jerusalem Elementary School by shopping at
Kroger?? All you need to do is sign up at the website below, and present your Kroger Plus Card
when checking out! All money that we raise is used for the students in the form of
assemblies, rewards, and much more. Kroger earnings for 5/1/23 to 7/31/23 with 123
households ..... $607.86
https://www.kroger.com/account/enrollCommunityRewardsNow/

CLOTHES BIN UPDATE:
Did you know that JERUSALEM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL and Clothes Bin® have partnered to
collect and recycle old clothing, shoes and textiles? So, please do not throw them away! Just

https://www.kroger.com/account/enrollCommunityRewardsNow/


place the items in the green recycling bin in our parking lot. Every pound of recycled items
supports our school!

OREGON RECREATION DEPARTMENT INFO:
The following link will direct you to information from the Oregon Rec Dept.
https://www.oregonohiorec.com/
See below for the attached flyer from the Oregon Rec and upcoming activities.

JERUSALEM’S FACEBOOK PAGE:
Jerusalem is excited to introduce our new Facebook page! Check us out at
https://www.facebook.com/JerusalemElementarySchool

JERUSALEM ELEMENTARY IS ON TWITTER:

https://www.oregonohiorec.com/
https://www.facebook.com/JerusalemElementarySchool


Jerusalem’s Twitter account is now active. Please follow us @JerusalemJets to see some of
the great things happening at Jerusalem Elementary!

OCS FLYER DISTRIBUTION CENTER:
Oregon City Schools has a Flyer Distribution Center with the purpose of communicating
school and community information in a centralized location. Many of the flyers for district-
wide and non-OCS events and activities you might normally find in this newsletter, will now be
posted on this centralized site. Please visit the site here:
https://www.oregoncityschools.org/PublicationsFlyerDistributionCenter.asp

STUDENT OF THE MONTH INFORMATION
The Jerusalem Elementary School Student of the Month program is for those students who
continuously do the right thing. The program is based on qualities such as character,
leadership, and citizenship. This is not based solely on academics. The student of the month
is a diligent student, completes his/her assignments on time, shows a strong effort to learn
subjects to the best of their ability, is prepared for class, and has good classroom
participation.
The student of the month demonstrates excellent behavior in and out of the classroom, is well
mannered, and respectful to both peers and adults. The student of the month displays
excellent citizenship by working together with classmates in a cooperative attitude. Lastly, the
student of the month demonstrates character through his/her compassion, honesty,
trustworthiness, responsibility, optimism, and loyalty by helping to create a positive school
environment.
Each classroom will acknowledge one student per month to be the Student of the Month.
Nominations will be done by the classroom teacher(s) and other staff members within the
building. Teachers are encouraged to use the following guidelines:

RESPECTFUL
Honest, trustworthy, and respectful
Polite and respectful towards other students, staff, volunteers and all guests and visitors.
Uses kind and positive words
Listens to the speaker (teacher or peer)
Be respectful to themselves, each other, their school and their community

RESPONSIBLE
Follows directions and gives 100% of their best effort in class.
Student is a positive role model by example.
They are actively engaged in their learning.
Student follows class and school rules.

READY
Comes to school prepared and ready to learn.
Uses class time wisely and completes class work in a timely manner.

https://www.oregoncityschools.org/PublicationsFlyerDistributionCenter.aspx


HAVE A GREAT WEEK!

Student participates and puts forth good effort in all areas
Student arrives to school daily and on time

Each nominated student will be acknowledged at the end of the month by enjoying pizza and
juice with Mr. Straka, and a special prize will be given. Also, look for the names of these
students to be displayed on our Student of the Month bulletin board! Acknowledgement days
will take place on the last Friday of the month, unless otherwise specified.

Facebook @JerusalemJets

ABOUT US

535 South Yondota Road, Curti… jstraka@oregoncs.org

(419) 836-6111 oregoncityschools.org/jerusal…

https://www.facebook.com/JerusalemElementarySchool
http://www.twitter.com/@JerusalemJets
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mailto:jstraka@oregoncs.org
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